
Report from 1st Watton Guides and Watton Rangers 
To 

Watton Town Council 
 
 

1st Watton Guides and Watton Rangers applied for a grant of £500 from 
Watton Town Council in 2023.  
 
The main reason for the application was that we were undertaking a camp (our 
1st one since Covid) and when we inspected our tents, we found that one tent 
was damaged and that our Gazebo that we use at camp were both damaged 
beyond repair. We duly replaced both items using the Grant greatly received 
from Watton Town Council. 
 
On the 7th-11th August 2023 at Eaton Vale Activity Centre, Eaton, Norwich.  
11 girls and 4 leaders spent a fantastic 4 nights/5 days at camp. The girls had 
an awesome time doing at least one activity a day ranging from kayaking, axe 
throwing, obstacle course, indoor wall climbing and archery. Most of the girls 
had never been away before and to see how they blossomed at the end of the 
week having camped, prepared and cooked all the meals and experienced 
activities they had not experienced before made being an Adult Leader even 
more worthwhile. 
 
A huge thank you from all the girls and leaders for the grant which will 
hopefully mean we can continue camping for many years to come. 
 
Many thanks 
 
 
 

Jayne Eastwood 
Unit Leader 


